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STRONGBOW TO BENEFIT FROM NEW HIGH-GRADE GOLD DISCOVERY IN B.C.

Vancouver, October 18, 2018

Strongbow Exploration Inc. (TSX-V: SBW) (“Strongbow” or the “Company”) congratulates Westhaven
Ventures Inc (TSX-V:WHN) on its high grade gold discovery (17.8m grading 24.5g/t Au) at the Shovelnose
project, located in southern B.C., Canada (see WHN news release dated October 17, 2018).

Through various historic transactions, Strongbow is the holder of 3,100,000 common shares of Westhaven and
also holds a 2% NSR royalty on the Shovelnose project. Westhaven has the right to purchase 50% of the royalty
from Strongbow for $500,000 at any time.

For additional information please contact: Irene Dorsman at +1 (604) 210 8752 or by e-mail at
idorsman@strongbowexploration.com or Sherman Dahl of Pretium Communications at +1 (250) 558 8340.
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